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Budget by Service 

Department Name:  Public Works  Section: Roads Administration 

Budget Code:  1040   FTE: 2.0 

Staff: Two Supervisors 

 

Strategic Position: 11.0 Maintain and enhance infrastructure to protect public health and safety, 

prevent property damage, maintain high quality of life, and effectively manage financial resources 

to ensure Minto is an attractive and viable community for family living and business investment. 

 

Actions: 11.3 road & bridge inventory 11.6 maintenance partnerships 5.6 asset management plan 

 

Responsibility: Provides for the Public Works Director and other staffing costs, including training, 

consulting, Sustainability Plan, and general building, operational and grounds expenses.  Includes 

Town owned gravel pit royalties, revenues and other transferred revenue from water and sewer. 

 

Operati ng Budget Summary

2017 Budget (Actual  $461,364.69 to  Sept 2017) $844,208

Past & Pro j ected (1%) 0.01

2016 2017 2018 2019 2020

$769,381 844,208$       771,478$      779,193$  786,985$    

Budget Ini ti ati ves

1. Remove Gravel Pit Allocation, Increase County Snow Removal, Parking Lot Rental $15,800

2. Decrease Wages and Benefits (Postpone Director Replacement) -$58,000

3. Decrease Training and Legal Costs -$5,000

4. Decrease Heat Expense -$2,000

5. Remove Gravel Pit Reserve transfer due to sale -$22,316

6. Reconcile Various Expenses -$1,214

Proposed 2017 Budget $771,478

 
 

Budget to Actual Issues 

This budget should be slightly overspent in 2017 once debenture payments are made.  The sale of 

the Town gravel pit for $250,000 saves $22,316 annual expenses and opens up $368,000 in 

reserves for future capital.   

 

Issues for 2018 and Beyond 

This budget is reduced in 2018 to recognized departure of the Public Works Director.  Other 

amounts are recommended to be removed from water and sewer budgets.  A report on this will be 

provided in January 2018 staff will suggest the position be reconsidered in 2019 by the new 

Council.  The Department will have one or two more retirements in the next three years.  The 
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Succession Plan calls for on-going training in this Department to prepare staff to assume more 

responsible positions and take on greater roles.  Allowing time before replacing the Director 

provides more opportunity for such training.  In addition there is an Operator in Training on 

placement with the Town who will return to school in January.  When his term is complete in spring 

2018 staff recommends his return on a one year contract at an OIT into 2019 when a decision on 

the Director position is made. 

 

This year the reserve for vehicle replacement is not increased.  Council approved a revised winter 

control plan for 2017-18 which may eliminate need to replace two plow trucks.  This will change the 

vehicle replacement plan for Public Works.  At the 2019 budget Council can evaluate how much 

more reserve contribution will be needed to implement full replacement on Public Works vehicles. 

 

 

 

 
 

Service Measures 

 

 

C.A.O. Clerk Recommendation 

That the 2018 budget proposed for Roads Administration be approved at $771,478 
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